HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
June 16, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford via an electronic Zoom meeting. Members present were Patrick White, Ruth Hospodarsky, Troy Andersen and Robert Rampulla. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Council Liaison Steve Dodson and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called. 
Patrick White moved the approval of the agenda. Robert Rampulla seconded. Motion Carried.

Ruth Hospodarsky moved the approval of the consent agenda: May regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Robert Rampulla seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS;
Discussion and Possible Action of reinstatement of Water Termination and Penalties
Discussion was had regarding the reinstatement of water terminations and penalties that have been waived since April 2020 due to Covid-19. Notifications will be sent out with the June and July disconnection notices stating the reinstate will happen in August of 2020. Penalties charged in August will be on the current balance only not on any past due balances incurred during the Covid-19 shutdown. 
Robert Rampulla made a motion to reinstate water terminations and penalties in August of 2020. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 

Discussion of Sensus Fixed Based Reading System and Smart Point Reading Unit (MXU) Replacements
Marty explained to the board that there has been a change in the previous discussion about the Sensus fixed base reading system. Since the last meeting he has spoken with Dan Ashworth, the Sensus meter rep, and he stated we would need to update the MXU’s on 2200 houses to be able to use the reading software. We currently only have about 200 houses with the new Smart Point MXU’s. With that being said Marty purposed getting a loan at the bank to cover the cost of all the smart point’s and the purchase of the reading system to move forward and get the city updated. The board discussed that option and agreed they did not want to take out a loan due to the extra cost of interest. Instead they would like to see the cost be spread out over the next 2 years and using our cash on hand. We would need to amend next year’s budget (FY20-21) to allow for the first installment. Then in FY21-22 budget, allow for the next installment of MXU’s and the fixed based unit.
The current budget still has monies left in the Meter/MXU Expense Account. Marty asked if the board would give him permission to spend the remainder of this budget line item to get a start on the purchasing of the smart point MXU’s. The board agreed to a make motion to allow Marty to spend up to $15,000 out of this account.
The board also asked for a resolution to be presented in July to move forward with the purchase of the Smart Point’s. 

Robert Rampulla made a motion to allow Marty to spend $15,000 out of the Meter/MXU Expense Account from the current FY19-20 budget towards new Smart Point MXU’s. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 
Superintendent’s Report
1.0 MG ground storage tank project has begun. Schrader Excavating has been onsite moving dirt for DN Tanks to begin their preparations. The base is now complete and in good condition to begin building.   

An emergency service repair was done for 961 Emmons St. in April. This leak has reappeared. Kenway will be back onsite to fix this again. 
Water Operators had to repair a deteriorated service saddle at 203 C Ave on June 10th. This was the first main break for new staff and served as a good learning experience. The repair went well and was completed within about 4 hours total. 

City Hall is open for appointments only as of June 15th. The plan is to open fully on July 13th. 
Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:12pm. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion carried. 
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